
5/23/2016  Phone Log‐ RO2981  Red Hanger Kleaners, 6235‐6239 College Ave., Oakland 

Duration: 20 minutes 

Paul King of P&D Environmental and I exchanged phone calls this afternoon regarding RHK.  I had called 
to inquire about the status of site activities and inquire if he heard any Mr. Patten (I have previously 
referred to Mr. Patten as Mr. Paxton).   Mr. King indicated he had not heard from Mr. Patten since the two 
calls last Friday afternoon.   Currently P&D was cutting the slab inside the former dry cleaner suite.   

In order to construct a time line, I asked Mr. King when the two calls with Mr. Patten occurred.  The first 
was around 2 PM.  During that call Mr. Patten indicated he was experiencing health issues which may be 
attributed to P&D’s activities.  The second call was made after 4 PM.  In between the calls, Mr. Patten sent 
an email to our CUPA complaining of fumes escaping out of the ground that are making him tired, having 
trouble breathing, feeling light-headed, etc.  Meanwhile, Paul King contacted me to make me aware of Mr. 
Patten’s condition. 

In the second call with Mr. Patten, Mr. King says he discussed the exposure data, including findings to date, 
conversations with the DTSC toxicologist, and PID readings from current activities.  Mr. King thought the 
conversation put Mr. Patten at ease.    

 

Keith Nowell 


